Minutes of the Frostenden Annual Parish Meeting held in the Village Hall on Wednesday 19th April 2017 at 7.30pm.

Mr Malcolm Rendle was in the Chair with 6 parishioners attending and  the Clerk to the group council Jean Brown

  1   Opening and welcome
2 Apologies- Cllr Sanger , Cllr Anguish, Cllr Burton & Cllr Harvey
3 Minutes of the 2016 APM had been circulated and signed on prop of      Cllr Hardy, seconded Cllr Watson.                  

4 MATTERS ARISING – Mr Scriven did not remember suggesting buying a new bench to mark the Queen’s Birthday (Item 12), and asked if the bench at the top of Gypsy Lane would be refurbished and cleared of undergrowth.  The matter was discussed at full Council last year and it was decided that it would not be.  The Clerk is to check with the insurance company to see if the bench and the bus shelter, which was sited at the end of Gypsy Lane are still covered and to have them deleted if they are.
The drainage issues (Item 12) have been resolved by WDC & Suffolk Coastal DC.
5 The Group Council Chairman’s read his report for year 2016/17 - attached.    
6 Group Council’s Accounts 2015/16 – Not available, The Clerk will email them to attendees and they will be available for the May meeting and by appointment for any interested parties to view, please call the Clerk Mrs Brown on 01502 675739.
7 Report from The Playing Field Committee including presentation of accounts given by Mrs Hardy:  At the end of December 2016 there was £1,343.00 in the bank, but the income usually only just covers the running costs including grass cutting, play equipment inspection and insurance. This year matters were helped by the donation from Frostenden’s Latitude ticket sales and fundraising activities including the dog walk, pop up tea room and a quiz.  The committee will spend the donation on a proper fence and gate for the field to dissuade people from constantly driving across the field, but there is no money for improvements for the equipment and although the committee have tried to apply for grants they have been 
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unsuccessful so far, largely due to the area not being used very much.  As a consequence the committee, of which there are only 3, are worried what will happen if they run out of money and committee members. The Group Council cannot ask for more precept money to help as it will benefit just one parish, but the Chair asked to be kept informed of the financial situation.  The Playingfield Committee have to pay £31.00 per year towards the legal fees incurred by obtaining the lease of the land, which former       D Cllr Parsons tried to get waived, Mrs Hardy will approach D Cllr Rivett to ask for his help.  There is a Break Clause in the lease with WDC which means that after 10 years WDC has the right to buy back some of the land.  Mr Scriven said that the land was originally donated to Lothingland Council on condition that the Village had use of the land.  Mrs Hardy ended her report by appealing for more support from the Village for this facility.
8 Report from the Village Hall Committee including presentation of accounts given by Mrs Ford:  This has been a better year financially and the balance at the bank at 31st January was £5,463.82.  They received donations of £835.00 and fundraising activities included the Spring Fair and the coffee morning held at Mr & Mrs Rendle’s house, many thanks to them.  The 2 elections this year will also help financially. The Committee have all worked hard as a team and have raised enough to paint the outside of the hall and a new fence is under way.
9 Parochial Charities accounts 2016 presented by Trustee correspondent, Mrs Rendle:  These showed balance brought forward of £1,646.17.  Receipts £69.88, these were less this year as interest rates are so poor.  Disbursements of £150 left a balance in hand of £1,716.05. These accounts have been examined by G Stockdale.  
The Council always welcome details of anyone where these annual funds could be of assistance within the terms of the Charity.

10 Any Other Reports:  Parish Recorder.  The report has been submitted to the Suffolk Local History Council, it’s purpose being to record news and changes in the village during the year.
11  Any Other Business:  Mrs Ford reported that several road signs are laying on the ground beside the A12, this has already been reported to Highways 
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who will replace them.  She also said that one of the street signs foe Gypsy Lane has disappeared, the Clerk will report this.
Mr Scriven: There is grass growing along the middle of Gypsy Lane, the Clerk will report this.  The pavement alongside the A12 between Laurel House and Gyspy Lane is overgrown and restricts visibility for pedestrians crossing.  This has previously been reported and the Clerk will do so again. The visibility when turning from the A12 near the bus stop towards Clay Common is bad due to vegetation overgrowing around the field gateway, and the road at the junction is breaking up.  The Clerk will report the state of the road, and Mr Scriven will contact Cllr Harvey regarding the overgrowth.  Mr Scriven was pleased to note the change of routes for footpaths 4 & 5, although Cllr Watson expressed his disappointment in the administrative qualities of the Rights of Way Office regarding routes.
The meeting was interrupted as the Clerk was asked to move her car from in front of the village hall to let someone, who was parked on the grass in front of the bungalows next to the hall, out. It was explained that the emergency vehicle access to the front of the bungalows was blocked at the A12 end by parked cars which is now a regular occurrence. The Chair has previously discussed this issue with D Cllr Rivett who said that is may become a police matter, the issue will be added to the May meeting’s agenda.

Mr Scriven asked if it was now the PC’s policy not to advertise planning applications on the notice boards, as they were in the past and he felt they should be again, the Chair agreed that the application notices would be displayed in future.
The meeting closed at 8.53.pm and the chairman thanked everyone for attending.

Chairman .........................                               Date ................

